Wolfeboro Police Commission


Meeting Minutes

January 18, 2018
Members present:   Chairman Steve Wood, Ron Goodgame and Vice-Chair Joe Balboni Jr. (via phone)
Staff present:   
Chief Rondeau, Captain Livie and Recording Secretary Amelia Capone- Muccio.

Chairman Wood called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM and introduced the Commissioners, staff in attendance and noted a quorum was present. 
· Pledge of Allegiance
Chairman Wood entertained the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consideration of Minutes

·  Public minutes of the December 21, 2017 regular meeting. 
Commissioner Ron Goodgame moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission to accept the public minutes of December 21, 2017 as submitted. Commissioner Joe Balboni Jr. seconded. Members voted, and being none opposed, the motion passed. 
Activity Reports
Chief Rondeau reported on the following activity reports for the month:
Incidents: He reported 46 incidents for the month, a 4% decrease from last month. 
Offenses by month: He reported 69 offenses for the month, which is a decrease. 
Arrest status report: He reported 18 arrests for the month which is a 25% decrease from the previous month.  
Collisions YTD and Accidents by street name: He reported 13 accidents last month, which is a 30% increase from the previous month. 
Traffic stops YTD and location breakdown report: He reported 127 stops last month with 6 tickets issued. 
Personnel Analysis report: The report is a synopsis of each officer’s reporting for the month.

School Resource Officer (SRO): The SRO provided his monthly report noting a very busy schedule. 

Detectives Report:
  He reviewed the Detective’s report, who reports to have closed 63% of his cases this past month.  

Chief’s Items 
Chief Rondeau reported the following:

· He noted that the Department conducted four budget reviews and have completed the presentation of the 2018 proposed Budget to the Budget Committee and reports the Police Department Budget has a 2.67% increase. The Deliberative session is scheduled for February 6th at 7:00 PM and voting will be held March 13th. 
· He reported the 2018 grant submissions have been approved and these grants will run until September 2018.

· The Tina Fay case is now at the County Attorney’s office and both Prosecutor Morgan and Town Attorney Brown will continue to assist in that appeal process. 

· Prosecutor Morgan reports 19 defendants answered to 23 charges and of those charges 14 were found or plead guilty, five were placed on file pending good behavior, three were sentenced to medical and psychiatric treatment plans with $8, 222.73 meted out in fines, fees and or assessments. 
· The Department will continue with speed enforcement efforts on North Line Road and Beach Pond Road. 

· He stated that he and the Captain participated in the review process for an architect for the space needs assessment of the Public Safety Building and the Town Manager chose LaVallee Bresinger.The study should be completed by June 30th. 

· He and the Captain continue to attend the Men’s Breakfast Club meetings, Board of Selectmen Meetings, Department Head meetings and the Coffee and Connections show on WCTV. 

· He stated he did a recent spot on Jake Quimby Jake on the Lake. 

DISCUSSION:

Commissioner Goodgame questioned the space needs study and the processing of defendants at the station vs. Ossipee and will it eliminate the need to have an officer out of town for this process?
Chief Rondeau replied that yes, there is a need for a processing area as outlined in Federal Law, it will provide efficiency at the station although they may need to still go to Ossipee from time to time. 
Captain’s Items
n/a. 
Budget Review

Chief Rondeau gave a brief summary of the year end 2017 budget noting the Police and Central Dispatch budgets finished in the black, but Animal Control went over due to the Animal Cruelty case, but was covered with funds from the Central Dispatch budget. 
Commissioner Ron Goodgame moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission to accept the monthly reports as submitted. Commissioner Joe Balboni Jr. seconded. Members voted, and being none opposed, the motion passed. 
Commissioner’s Items

None.

Public Comment
Sarah Silk of LRHHPF addressed the Commission to commend the efforts of Dispatch Supervisor Mia Lyons on her efforts to install the drug take back box in the Lobby as it is another means to get unwanted or expired medications off the streets. She stated that LRHHPF is in its 13th year and pleased to announce that they are launching a pilot program this February 17th (Feb. 24th snow date) at All Saint’s church to collect medicine only per requests from the local pharmacies to collect in the offseason. 

Board of Selectmen’s Representative

n/a. 

Questions from the Press
None.  

Being no further business before the Commission, Chairman Wood entertained a motion to enter non-public session to discuss personnel.  

Commissioner Ron Goodgame moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission enter into non-public session RSA 91 A: 3, a to discuss personnel at 4:46 PM. Ron Goodgame seconded. Roll call vote: Joe Balboni Jr.-yes, Ron Goodgame-yes and Steve Wood-yes, the motion passed. 

The Commission re-entered public session at 5:15 PM. 

Commissioner Joe Balboni Jr. moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission to seal the minutes of the January 18, 2018 non-public meeting. Joe Balboni Jr. seconded. Roll call vote, Chairman

Wood– yes, Ron Goodgame and Joe Balboni Jr. – yes. Being none opposed, the motion passed.
Being no further business before the Commission, Chairman Wood entertained a motion to adjourn. 

Commissioner Joe Balboni Jr. moved the Wolfeboro Police Commission to adjourn at 5:17 PM. Commissioner Ron Goodgame seconded. Being none opposed, the motion passed.

Respectfully submitted, 

Amelia Capone-Muccio
*Minutes are unapproved until voted by the Commission
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